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Finance & Advisory Board Meeting

Georgetown, MA

February 24, 2009
Minutes

The meeting came to order at 7:05 P.M. with the following persons present:

Members: 
Robin O’Malley – chair, Jon Ayres – Vice Chair, Jim Lacey, Jack L’Hommedieu, Tim Ruh


(Tim left at 8:25), Reggie Tardif
Unable to Attend: John Bonazoli, David Surface
Guests: 
Andrew Belliveau, Stephen Delaney, Tim Gerraughty, Sandy Gerraughty, Glenn Smith, 



Water Commissioners: Bill Ricker, Jim Viera
Minutes taken by Robin O’Malley
1. Tim Gerraughty came to discuss a potential warrant article to start a capital fund.  The idea behind this fund is to reduce the Community Preservation tax down to 1½% from its current 3%.  The $150,000 exemption would still exist.  The 1½% reduction would then be used to fund a capital fund.  The premise being that the 1½% would continue to go to the CPC while the remaining 1½% would be split in half.  Half could be spent in the current year on capital projects while the other half will go into a capital fund to be put aside to accumulate.  After X number of years, it should not be touched.  Tim has met with most department heads that would be affected by this and they are all in agreement.  He also met with Harry LaCortiglia, chair of the CPC, and Harry is not receptive to the idea.
· How would this effect the level of reimbursement from the state?

· Is there a penalty if we get out completely then want to get back in?

· Where does this need to be approved?  Town meeting and at town election?

· Steve will look into questions for us

· Tim is going to be bringing this to Phil Trapani in hopes of getting the BOS to put it on the warrant

2. Water Department review:  Glenn Smith presented us with his budget.

· FY10 is the final year of the union contract

· Tim made note that a 4% raise in this economy is unheard of, they agreed

· The Water commissioners negotiate the contract

· $15,000 in repairs was made to a water tank this year.  A $500,000 repair is needed.  It would be 3 to 5 million for a new tank.
· We would like to see water revenues for FY09 and projected for FY10

· The Water Dept is trying to build up reserves for capital expenditures

· Revised Water budget is needed; actuals for insurance were not included in current budget.
3. General Comments: 
· Steve handed out to the board a memo dated 2/24/09 which included a summary of Key issues regarding revenues and expenditures for FY10.  We also received the FY10 budget summary.
· Snow and Ice is currently about $200,000 deficit.

· Postponing town meeting: we asked about it, a little discussion arose, no decisions were made. 

4. Next Meeting:  Thursday, February 26, 7:00 pm, 2nd floor town hall.
5. The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 pm
· Jim moved, Reggie seconded, vote 5-0
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